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Dear Mr Currle 

We surveyed the admlnlstratlon and management of Department of 
Defense medlcal research laboratories and ldentlfled certain matters--the 
management of laboratory equipment and the control of laboratory note- 
books--which we belleve need further management attention 

One of the recommendations In this report (see p 3) relates to 
equipment management in medical research laboratories Our office, on 
January 8, 1975, sent to the Department of Defense for comment, a report 
which addresses equipment management practices in all Government 
laboratories In deciding what action to take on the equipment manage- 
ment recommendation In this report, considerat n should be given to the 
recommendations contalned In the report which discusses equipment 
management in all Government laboratories 

Our survey was performed at the Offlce of the Director of Defense 
Research and Engineering, the Army’s Medical Research and Development 
Command, the Navy’s Bureau of Medlclne and Surgery, the Air Force’s 
Offlce of Deputy Chief of Staff for Research and Development, and the 
following medical research laboratories 

Army 

Walter Reed Army Institute of Research, Washington, D C. 
Army Medical Research Institute of Infectious Diseases, 

Fort Detrlck, Maryland 
Army Research Institute of Environmental Medlclne, Natlck, 

Massdchusetts 
Army Medlcal Bloenglneerlng Research and Development 

Laboratory, Fort Detrlck, Maryland 

Navy 

Navy Medical Research Institute, Bethesda, Maryland 
Naval Submarlnc Medlcal Research Laboratory, Groton, 

Connecticut 
Naval Blood Research Laboratory, Chelsea, Massachusetts 
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In a November 1970 report to the Congress entitled “Need for &A 

Improved Laboratory Equipment Management Procedures” (B-160140), we 
recommended that DOD 

??p 

--Require laboratory management to conduct systematic, 
documented walk-throughs to ldentlfy unneeded and 
little-used equipment The equipment could then be 
redlstrlbuted wlthln the laboratories, placed In 
equipment pools, made avallable to other Government 
agencies, or declared excess 

--Require the use of equipment pools and Issue lnstructlons 
explalnlng how to set up and operate a pool 

We also recommended that the mllltary audit agencies Include in their 
scheduled reviews verification that laboratorles were adequately complying 
with equipment management procedures 

In response to our report, DOD stated that to implement these 
recommendations it was preparing pollcles for managing laboratory and 
research equipment DOD, however, has never issued lnstructlons to 
the services regarding periodic walk-throughs and equipment pools. We 
were told by a representative of your div1slon, that a draft instruction 
had been prepared, but that It was never issued because DOD found that the 
services were conducting walk-throughs and using equipment pools 

The requirements for perlodlc walk-throughs and equipment pools vary 
among the services 

--The Army has issued a regulation which requires walk-throughs 
and equipment pools 

--The Air Force has no specific regulation, but we were told 
that procedures for walk-throughs and equipment pools are 
included in a Project Sclentlflc Handbook which 1s part of 
the laboratories’ standard operating procedures 

--The Navy has no requirements because, according to a Navy 
offlclal, work in medlcal: research laboratories does not 
lend Itself to this type of equipment management 

Two of the Army laboratorles we vlslted-- the Research Institute 
of Environmental Medlclne and the Medlcal Bioengineerlng Research and 
Development Laboratory-- did not malntaln equipment pools because of 
space Llmltatlons 
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The Naval Blood Research Laboratory was the only Navy laboratory 
we vlslted which malntalned an equipment pool Offlclals at the other 

two Navy laboratories said that equipment pools were not malntalned 
because of space llmltatlons 

During our visit at the Navy Medical Research Institute, we 
observed numerous items of idle equipment stored In hallways and other 
places We were told by laboratory cmployets that this equipment was 
not being used and was not needed One researcher told us that while 
rummaging for equipment in the basement of the laboratory he found 
an unused piece of equipment that cost about $45,000 

A 1972 Policy Advisory Council report to the commanding officer of 
the Navy Medical Research Lnstltute stated that 

‘IMaJor equipment items seem to have been procured to 
fill Immediate and often temporary needs They often 
were purchased using funds of a given work unit, thus 
enhancing the proprietary feeling for continued possession 
and often sole use when another lnvestlgator needs such 
equipment Potential borrowers are therefore forced 
to buy duplicate Instruments ” 

Although the report noted that there was a possible site for an equipment 

pool, one had not been established at the time of our visit 

Offlclals of the Army and Air Force audit agencies advised us that 
their audit programs provide for compliance evaluation of all aspects of 
laboratory equipment management, including equipment pools and periodic 
walk- throughs Offlclals of the Navy Audit Service, however, said they 
have not been revlewlng laboratory equipment usage prlmarlly because 
there are no directives requlrlng laboratories to maintain equipment pools 
or to conduct periodic walk-thr?ughs 

We believe that DOD has not adequately considered the recommcndatlons 
contained in our May 1970 report which were aimed at strengthening 
laboratory equipment management 

RECOMMENDATION 

We recommend that you issue lnstructlons to the services on walk-through 
lnspectlons and the use of equipment pools These lnstructlons should be 
in accordance with our prior recommendation4 (see p 2) 
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AGENCY COMMENT 

In September 1974, we discussed this matter with the Asslstant 
Director for Environmental and Life Sciences who concurred that in 
order to ensure unlformlty among the services, DOD should Issue an 
lnstructlon on walk-through inspections and the use of equipment pools. 

LAB ORATORY NOT EB OOKS 

DOD has no uniform instructions requiring the services to control 
laboratory notebooks As a result, practices vary among the services. 
The Army and Air Force control notebooks while the Navy does not. The 
Army Instruction states that an important purpose of recording every 
lnvestlgatlon 1s to provide legal evidence of the data and completeness 
of an Invention because this evidence 1s invaluable in patent infringe- 
ment suits brought against the Government The four Army laboratories 
Included rn our survey were complylng with this regulation 

An official 1.n the Navy’s Bureau of Medicine and Surgery’s Research 
Division told us that laboratory notebooks were not important since all 
of the lnvestlgator’s work 1s elthel published In sclentlflc Journals 
or termination reports. 

One Naval laboratory we visited-- the Naval Blood Research Laboratory-- 
controlled notebooks The officer in charge of the laboratory said 
the system was established about 10 years ago, shortly after an lnvestl- 
gator, who had been working at the laboratory, took all his orlglnal notes 
when he departed This Investigator went to an academic lnstltutlon 
where he continued his work , published professional articles, took full 
credit for the development, and received a patent The Navy contested 
the patent because the bulk of the work was performed at the Navy 
laboratory The Navy, however, was unable to sustain Its posltlon because ( 
it did not have sufficient documentation. There were no formal operating 
procedures for the system at this laboratory 

RECOMMENDATION 

We recommend that you issue an lnstructron requlrlng uniform control 
of laboratory notebooks by the services This would help enhance the 
protection of the Government’s rights to the results of research and 
development projects funded by the Government 



AGENCY COMMENT 

In September 1974, we discussed this matter with the Assistant 

Dlrector for Environmental and Life Sciences who concurred that an 
overall DOD lnstructlon should be Issued regarding the control of 
laboratory notebooks 

We appreciate the courtesy and cooperation our representatives 
received during this survey and would like to be advised of any action 
you plan or take In regard to these matters 

SIncerely yours, 

Thomas P McCormick 
AssIstant Dlrector 
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